











12. During the public hearing on June 29, the Staff noted the Commission’s recent Order No.
26,124 (April 30, 2018) regarding non-wires alternatives. In that Order, at page 15, the
Commission stated:

We find that a distribution-level locational DG valuation study would be
more useful and cost-effective, and we therefore direct the parties in the
working group process to evaluate alternative study designs and
methodologies to address the potential locational value of DG on the
utility distribution system. Such locational value may result from capital
investment avoidance or deferral, and operating expense reduction or
deferral, such as through equipment life extension or lower maintenance
and labor costs. The analysis of those issues might be addressed either
through a separate study or within the scope of the Value of DER study,
depending on which approach is determined to be most effective and
efficient.

The Staff indicated that parties should address the Commission’s question whether a locational
value study should be included in the scope of this VDER study. In Eversource’s judgment, a
locational value study should be conducted separately and should not be included in the VDER
study. Such a study will likely involve numerous assumptions and analyses that differ from
those of a more general VDER study. Moreover, a locational value study may also require a
different vendor with different, and more specific, knowledge and experience in conducting such
studies. Thus, keeping the two separate will likely be more efficient in the longer term.
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